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These comments were prepared at the request of the Fort Ord Environmental Justice Network (FOEJN) to provide technical comment to the Army regarding groundwater contamination at the former Fort Ord. FOEJN represents the affected community in the greater Fort Ord area in the clean up of contamination and ordnance related waste.

Recommendations

· Continue Monitoring

· Expand the groundwater treatment system as soon as possible to prevent further migration of the contamination plume

Document Summary

The Army regularly monitors concentrations of trichloroethene and other contaminants in groundwater in and around Operable Unit 1 (OU1) at the former Fort Ord. This report is a summary of that monitoring and makes recommendations based on those results. Army contractors have found that the plume of trichloroethene in the groundwater has been expanding to the northwest, and has recently been found to be much larger than originally believed. Contaminant concentrations in other areas of OU1 have decreased as a result of a groundwater treatment system that has been in place for some time. The report recommends continued monitoring to evaluate the migration of the contaminants plume.

General Comments

The report is well written and easy to understand, and does a good job of explaining the current groundwater situation at Operable Unit 1. This is important in publicly released documents such as this one to insure that citizens can be fully informed about contamination and cleanup efforts near their homes. FOEJN appreciates these efforts and looks forward to the release of more reports of the same quality. The data is sound, but alarming in that the plume of trichloroethene seems to be expanding at a greater rate than the last quarterly report indicated.

This new information has made it clear that the status quo is not sufficient to control groundwater contamination at OU1. It is important that groundwater monitoring continue, but it is equally important that efforts be made to slow the expansion of the OU1 plume. It is therefore recommended that the Army expand the groundwater treatment system at the site as soon as possible to control the rising trichloroethene concentrations in the northwestern corner of the OU1 plume.

Disclaimer

“This document has been funded partly or wholly through the use of U.S EPA Technical Assistance Grant Funds.  Its contents do not necessarily reflect the policies, actions or positions of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.  The Fort Ord Environmental Justice Network Inc. does not speak for nor represent the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency.”

Mention of any trade name or commercial product or company does not constitute endorsement by any individual or party that prepared or sponsored this report.



